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Weddington Property 
Taxes 
Weddington property taxes are due on 
September 1, 2019 and payable without 
penalty until January 5, 2020. Property 
owners whose payments are postmarked 
on or after January 6, 2020 will be assessed 
a penalty of 2 percent interest for the 
month of January 
and an additional 
¾ percent every 
month thereafter 
until the bill is 
paid.

The Town does not 
send tax notices to 
taxpayers whose 
taxes are paid 

through their escrow account. 
If you pay your taxes directly and did not 
receive a tax notice by August 15, please 
contact the Tax Collector.

If you pay using Bill pay from your checking 
account, please make sure the address is 
updated to the address below:

P. O. Box 745166
Atlanta, GA 30374-5166

You may also make your tax payment 
online via our secure website at www.
townofweddington.com. There is a fee of 
$4.95 for use of this service. 

For more infomation or questions 
reguarding Wedding taxes please contact 
Kim Woods, Tax Collector. Contact 
information is located to the left.

Weddington Traffic 
Study
The Town of Weddington contracted 

with Kimley-Horn and Associates to 
provide a Level of Service Analysis on 
5 intersections within the town limits. 
The study does not include the funded 
improvement projects located along 
Providence Road and Weddington Road. 
The list and recommended improvements 
are below.

The current study includes updated traffic 
counts; some of our roads had sections 
with counts that were up to 10 years old 
and several had never undergone a traffic 
study at all. The most recent traffic study 
took place ten years ago in 2009 in tandem 
with the local area regional 
transportation plan and included 
projections and counts for the Town of 
Weddington. Studies revealed that traffic 
counts are higher in 2019 than what was 
originally projected for 2030 on some of 
our roadways. 

As part of the study, Kimley-Horn analyzed 
crash data over the past three years. Potter 
Road at Forest Lawn had the most crashes 
with the highest crash type as ‘rear ends’ 

followed by Beulah Church Road at Twelve 
Mile Creek with the most crashes caused 
by a ‘fixed object.’ Antioch and Forest 
Lawn had the 3rd highest crash rate with 
the most crashes due to the angle of the 
intersection; 4th was Antioch Church Road 
at Beulah Church Road also due to a bad 
angle. The safest of the five intersections 
studied was New Town Road at Twelve Mile 
Creek with the most crashes being caused 
by rear ends.

Kimley-Horn obtained future volumes 
using a regional demand model to 
determine anticipated annual growth. The 
model includes the proposed Weddington 
Rd. at I-485 interchange and the Tilley 
Morris connection to the Waverly Shopping 
Center Development. The traffic volume 
projections developed for the AM and PM 
peak hours at the intersections include 
existing counts and a linear growth to the 
2045 horizon year. 

Each intersection was given a grade of 
A-F based on its volume and seconds of 
delay (see included charts.) Grades A-D 
are acceptable, according to NCDOT and 
F is failing with over a 50 second delay per 
vehicle. 

A full report can be found on the Town of 

Weddington’s website at 
www.townofweddington.com.


